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Unfortunately we have decided to 
cancel this event  due to the  cases 

of  Covid 19 in the school system. 
We will look at having a winter 

family event in the coming months  
so keep an eye on the facebook 

page and newsletters. Sorry for any 
inconvenience this may cause but 
we want to err on the side of cau-

tion.  

BOXING NIGHT DANCE 

To date we have only sold half the tickets 

for this event. We will give until Wednes-

day, December 15th to see if we have any 

more interest, if not this event will be 

cancelled. The town has decided to go 

ahead with the boxing night dance this 

year if Public Health Guidelines remain 

the same. To ensure we do not go over 

the amount permitted in the hall it was 

decided that tickets would be sold before 

the event. The tickets will be $10 each 

and will be available with in the next cou-

ple of weeks. If you want your name put 

down for a ticket please call the office at 

635-5232. Everyone will have to provide 

proof of vaccination at the door to be 

permitted in the hall.  

GREETINGS! 

The town of Reidville council and 
staff would like to wish all residents 

a safe and  healthy Christmas and a 
happy and prosperous New Year!! 

SANTA CLAUS PARADE 

Thank you to everyone who partici-

pated or attended the parade!  

 
1st Place Winner: Christmas in the 

North 

 
2nd Place Winner: Paw Patrol’s 

Christmas 

 

3rd Place Winner: Frosty’s Christmas 

 

Congratulation’s to the winners!! During the Holiday, the office will be 

closed from 3:00 p.m. December 17th 

and reopen at 9:00 a.m. January 3th. If 

you would like to make a payment dur-

ing the holidays, please either drop it in 

the mail to: Town of Reidville, 2 Com-

munity Square, Reidville A8A 2V7, EMT 

to townofreidville@nf.aibn.com, online 

banking with Reidville, town of as your 

payee or contact the clerk at home at 

635-4366. If you have an emergency dur-

ing the holidays, please do not hesitate 

to contact one of your councillors: 

 

Mayor David Reid            635-7728 

Deputy Mayor Roger Barrett   635-3272 

Councillor Nancy Anstey         636-1824 

Councillor Lori Caines            636-9257 
Councillor Zina Reid-Brezinski 306-530-

9284 

HOLIDAY SCHEDULE 

http://reidvillenl.ca


 

 
 

 

 

Town of Reidville 

Yoga: Yoga is finished until the new 

year.  

 
Zumba:  Zumba is finished until the 

new year.  

 
Knitting Circle:  The knitting circle 

is finished until the new year. 

 
Aquafit: This program is finished 

until the new year. 

 
Please keep an eye on our facebook 

page and January’s newsletter for 

start up times for 2022. 

RECREATION/50+ NEWS 

 

 
Reidville Volunteer Fire 

Department 
 

Bruce Curlew, Fire Chief 
Roy Pittman, Asst. Chief 
Alvin Fudge, Secretary 
Kerry Anstey, Treasurer 
Paul Reid 
Owen Pittman 
Jason Jones 
Sean O’Brien 
Rick Burden 
Jacob O’Brien 
Sam Butt 
Calvin Hiscock 
Jason Reid 
Jason Stagg 

 Jeremy Curlew 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

EMERGENCY NUMBERS: 

 
 

 Doctor on Call…..800-261-0741 

Fire Alarm.............635-5600 
RCMP.....................635-2173 

Ambulance.............635-3020 

NF Power...1-800-474- 5711 

Council Office........635-5232 

Fax: ....................... 635-4498 
  

GREETINGS 

2022 BUDGET 

The town has received funding to do 

renovations to the town office/fire 

hall.  This work has begun and there 

is significant work being done to the 

outside of the building.  Please be 

mindful of the workers and construc-

tion material when visiting the office 

during this time. 

The town of Reidville council and 
staff would like to send out Birthday 

and Anniversary greetings to anyone 
celebrating this month!!!! We hope 

you have a fantastic day with well 
wishes for many more!!!! 

RENOVATIONS 

There will be a small increase in the mill rate this 

year due to the increase in operating costs. The 

rate will increase from  5.25% to 5.50%, the water 

rate remains the same at $338, poll tax and busi-

ness tax minimum will remain the same at  $300 

for the 2022 year.  

 
Council has adopted the following Budget for the 

2022 taxation year as follows: 

 

Property Tax: 

                           

5.50            mils 

Commercial  Water                       $594 

Commercial Other Water              $400 

Commercial Farmer Water            $562 

Residential Water                          $338 

 

Business Tax: 

 

Farmers wholesale ($300min)       3.5mils 

Farmers-Retail ($300 min)           5.5 mils 

Confectionary ($300 min)            8.5 mils 

Home Based Business ($300min)        8.5 mils 
Logging/Contract/Trucking ($300min)        8.5 mils 

Accommodations ($300 min)       8.5 mils 

Surveying ($300 min)                   8.5 mils 

Meat Cutter ($300 minimum)      8.5 mils 

Backhoe Hire ($300 min)             8.5 mils 

Utilities                                           2.5% 

Poll Tax                                     $300.00 
 

Revenue anticipated: 

 

Taxes                                          $457,609.11 

Sale of Goods & Services                      $52,000.00 

Other Revenue from own sources        $15,800.00 

Government Transfers                         $76,435.96 

Other transfers                                           $0.00 

 

Total:                                     $601,845.07 

 

Expenditures anticipated: 

 

General Government                         $255,773.08 

Protective Services                               $26,000.00 

Transportation Service                       $116,250.00 

Environmental Health                           $98,231.99 

Planning and Development                      $3500.00 

Recreation Culture Services                 $13,000.00 

Fiscal Services                                      $89,090.00 

Other Services                                            $0.00 

 

Total:                                             $601,845.07 

GARBAGE 

There will be no change in the gar-

bage collection during the holidays in 

December. 


